
 

 

City of Colusa California 

STAFF REPORT 

 

DATE: April 16th 2024 

TO: City of Colusa Mayor and Council Members 

FROM: Jesse Cain, City Manager 

 

AGENDA ITEM: 

Resolution authorizing the City Manager to sign the contract with Dos Rios Inc 6843 Codorniz 
Rd Colusa, CA 95932 

Recommendation: Council to adopt the Resolution approving the services contract with Dos 
Rios Inc 6843 Codorniz Rd Colusa, CA 95932.  

 

BACKGROUND ANALYSIS:   

 

We are now at the finish line of completing the City of Colusa Prop 68 splash pad project. 

The city staff was able to do 90% of the construction of the splash pad, saving the city several 
thousands of dollars. With the opening and use of the Splash Pad in 2023, staff received 
feedback from residents on improvements that they would like.  One, the most important, 
addressed safety with the addition of a fence.  Adding a fence around the splash pad is an 
essential safety measure to ensure the well-being of children and visitors. The fence acts as a 
physical barrier, preventing unauthorized access and reducing the risk of accidents.  It helps in 
controlling the flow of people and can serve as a visual reminder of the boundary, helping 
parents and guardians keep track of their children easily.  By implementing this safety 
measure, the enjoyment of the splash pad can be enhanced, producing peace of mind for both 
users and operators. 

 

On March 14, 2024, I sent a request for proposal (RFP) for a design-build radius fence with 
gates. The bid closing date was April 10, 2024, at 5 pm.  We received only a $41,175.70 bid 
from Dos Rios Inc.      

 

BUDGET IMPACT: Zero. The City will be using Prop 68 splash pad grant funds. 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: Council to adopt the Resolution authorizing the City Manager 
to enter into a construction contract with Dos Rio Inc 

 



 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

Resolution 24- 

Consultant proposal scope 

 

 

 
 


